
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT: Millers Arms, Singleton 3rd June 2015
	Item
	
	Action

	PRESENT: 
	Rob Cockerill (Chair), , Trevor Bell, Paul Cross, , Phil Bailey, Fred Barnes, Amit Mistry, Anthony Cross, Michael Banks, Dave Creelman


	

	1.
	APOLOGIES:

Apologies had been received from Carole Booth, Neil Pemberton, Steve Blackburn
	

	2.
	MINUTES OF MEETING – 19th March 2015
Proposed:    Amit Mistry                              Seconded: Fred Barnes

	

	3.
	MATTERS ARISING: 

 None
	

	4.
	AGM REVIEW:
Only issue raised was that there had been no correspondence received from Lancs County BA regarding their forthcoming AGM and that it appeared that we were still not on the list for mailings. Phil stated he would write to Glyn Pike regarding this ongoing problem.
Post Meeting Note: 

Secretary did not write to LCBA Chairman as our former chairman received an email from stating that AGM details had been posted to him, these have duly arrived. The AGM is being held on 25th June in Wigan. Only two proposals are being considered by the meeting, the first which was submitted by BDBA regarding the reduction of reserves to benefit the affiliated members. The other is the one we have received notification of and is covered under correspondence.
	

	5.
	CORRESPONDENCE:
Rob read the contents of a letter he had received from Glyn Pike, chairman of LCBA. This gave details of a proposal that has been submitted for the AGM by the LCBA concerning the payment of affiliation fees.
The gist of it is that instead of waiting for affiliated leagues to forward affiliation fees they wish to invoice each league at the beginning of each season based on the number of players affiliated during the previous season. Once leagues have submitted their current playing strength then, depending on any changes a refund or additional payment will be due.

The reasons behind this proposal were that LCBA were having difficulties /delays with some leagues in obtaining the affiliation fees.

Following a discussion, during which Michael stated that we pay our fees over by the LCBA deadline, it was agreed we would oppose the proposal at the AGM and suggest that they consider using other methods to enforce prompt payment.

 
	

	6.
	SUB COMMITTEES
As per constitution both the President and Chairman would automatically be part of all sub committees. The following sub committees will contain the President and Chairman and additional members as stated, others may be co-opted, if deemed necessary.
Tournament – Amit Mistry

Match & Handicapping – Fred Barnes, Amit Mistry, Steve Blackburn

Town Team – Amit Mistry

Coaching – Trevor Bell

Social – Carole Booth

Press & Publicity – Dave Creelman

The Disputes committee differs slightly in that it will consist of the President and Chairman and others co-opted as necessary.
Rob suggested that a further Development subcommittee be set up to carry on the work started last season looking at ways to get more people into playing at the clubs. This was agreed and would consist of Rob, Fred, Dave and Trevor with the possibility of others being added.

	

	7.
	OFFICERS’ STRATEGIES FOR THE SEASON
Match Secretary.  First task was to issue the affiliation forms to the clubs. Phil agreed to do this around the 21st June with a closing date of 24nd July to enable the make up of the leagues to be finalised and a start to be made on fixtures for the forthcoming season.

Tournament Secretary. Dates for this seasons tournaments are to be 4th Oct for the level doubles and 10th January 2016 for the Crusaders Mixed Doubles.

Social Secretary. The date for next seasons do is provisionally the 6th May 2016, a booking has been made to return to Fylde RFC and a deposit is required to secure the date. Anthony asked the question as to whether we should consider a later date as, at the AGM, the clubs had asked for a later start to the season which would mean the cup finals not likely to take place until last week of April. Phil agreed to speak to Fylde RFC re possibility of a later date.

Post Meeting Note. The 13th May has been provisionally booked in addition to the 6th. The Rugby club will contact Carole if they receive an enquiry for either of these dates before we make a final decision.
Press & Publicity.  Reports will continue be supplied to the Blackpool Gazette and efforts will be made to also include them in the Lytham St Annes Express. Looking into possibility of them also being placed on the BDBA website.
 
	

	8.
	PRIORITIES FOR THE NEW SEASON:

1 – It was suggested that officers reports were to be submitted and circulated prior to Council meetings to avoid the necessity for them to be read out, thus saving time. This was agreed and Phil will issue reminder prior to each meeting.

2 – It was suggested that in order to make the workings of the council more transparent to the clubs and their members that the minutes of each council meeting be placed on the website for all to see.

This was agreed but only after the minutes had been distributed to all council members and necessary amendments made.  
	

	9.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

Fred mentioned that the Blackpool Youth Games at which members of the council had helped out at for a number of years was taking place on the 22nd June and that any help would be appreciated. A discussion ensued as to whether we could use the event to publicise the League and its clubs with the idea of producing a flyer for distribution at the event.
Rob gave out the dates for Council meetings during the forthcoming season. They would be held on different days of the week in the hope that members can attend as many as possible. They are;

Monday 17th August 2015

Tuesday 17th November 2015

Wednesday 13th January 2016

Thursday 17th March 2016

AGM, Thursday 12th May 2016. This date is provisional and may change depending on when the season ends.
All meetings will take place at the Millers Arms, Singleton unless otherwise notified,
	

	10.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
Monday 17th August @ Millers Arms, Singleton commencing at 7.30pm.
	


Signed…….………………………………………………Chairman
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